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From:                                 C Hipkins (MIN)
Sent:                                  9 Sep 2020 16:27:35 +1300
To:                                      'admin@putauaki.school.nz'
Subject:                             C016812 Letter from Hon Chris Hipkins
Attachments:                   C016812 Letter to Lynsey Chasel.pdf

Dear Lynsey 
On behalf of Hon Chris Hipkins please see attached letter in regards to Kawerau Putauaki schools 
request for reduction in the number of half-days required in 2020 school year.
Kind regards, 
Mele
Mele Tasola | Private Secretary (Administration) | Office of Hon Chris Hipkins
Minister of Education | Minister of Health | Minister of State Services | Minister Responsible for 
Ministerial Services | Leader of the House
Parliament Buildings, Private Bag 18041, Wellington 6160, New Zealand
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Lynsey Chasel 
Chairperson 
Board of Trustees  
Kawerau Putauaki School 
87 – 89 Fenton Mill Road 
KAWERAU 3127 
admin@putauaki.school.nz

Dear Lynsey 

Kawerau Putauaki School – request for reduction in the number of half-days required 
in 2020 school year 

I have considered your request to reduce the number of half-days your school is required to 
be open and authorise your school to be open for 376 half-days in 2020, rather than the 
required 380 half-days. 

You will be aware that in response to Covid-19 the number of half days a school is required 
to be open has now been reduced from 384 to 380. This was because the movement of the 
school holidays in relation to Easter resulting in schools losing four half-days of instruction. 

I appreciate the building work at your school has caused disruption for both students and 
staff. I know both the board and school staff have been extremely proactive in ensuring 
student and staff wellbeing was paramount during this time. I understand the construction 
delays that you experienced were not within the control of the board. 

It is important that students are able to attend school. While the hot summer is a 
consideration, it is not grounds for the loss of an additional four half-days of teaching time. 

I wish to acknowledge the hard work undertaken by staff at the beginning of the school year 
to get it ready for students and their families, and the additional time and effort that has 
been demanded from you all. 

Best wishes for the remainder of your year. 

Yours sincerely 

Chris Hipkins 
Minister of Education 

9 September 2020
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